
 

 

No. 359/2018 

 

Wednesday 20th June 2018 

 

SPDO Project Update 15.06.18 

 

 

Dear Colleagues, 

 
As Branches will be aware activity is taking place with regard to proposed SPDO Closures, both 

POL driven and other factors. 

 

Branches will also be aware that Mike Newport, Essex Amal and formerly the Co-

Coordinator of the Outdoor Department SPDO Group, has been working on this project with 

Royal Mail for some time now on behalf of the outdoor department, by assisting branches and 

local reps alike. This is a reminder that if you do receive any proposals to relocate or close 

SPDOs, please can you contact Mike in order to provide the support and assistance necessary 

in this regard. 

 

Mike’s e-mail address is as follows: 

 

E: mike.newport@cwuessex.org 

 

Any queries to the content of the above please contact the Outdoor Department reference 

535.17, email address: outdoorsecretary@cwu.org. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Baulch      

CWU Assistant Secretary  
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